
 
 

 
 

 

Friends of Seedtime, 
 

Normal 
 

Schools in Port-de-Paix, Haiti are back open.  It’s 
a good sign coming a few weeks after gangs left 
the city.  Gas prices per gallon are down from a 
high of $1000 Haitian dollars to $280 ($10 US).    

 
The photo of Frantz with his wife and daughter is 

not from desperate times when gangs  
controlled the city.  No, this is just a normal day.  

No indoor plumbing here.  No safe-to-drink    
water pressurized to flow easily on demand.   

 
And normally you are alone with a pitcher of 
water to pour over yourself.  Here Frantz is 

demonstrating a perfect day when someone aids 
you in washing up for dinner.   

 
We say all this to tell you that you have been generous to Frantz with a 
Christmas bonus this year of $1100 US.  He will receive it this month.   

 
• Frantz has done well this year.  Despite a “normal” challenging life in 

Haiti, Frantz had covid sickness and a motorcycle crash without the 
benefit of decent medical options.   

• He traveled many miles to meet dozens of Pastors and church leaders 
where 2 out of 3 would schedule and change the schedule and then 
cancel.   He perseveres, thanking God for each church that attends  

the 15 hour discipleship seminar.  

• He stepped up to the plate when invited periodically to teach on 5 or 6 
different Haitian radio stations.  Those opportunities continue.   

• It’s fun to hear Frantz describe the variety of interactions he has  
with fellow Haitians along the way, taking time to give little teachings  

everywhere he goes while he waits for normal life to unfold.  
 

He has 2 more seminars scheduled in December so his teaching materials 
will need replenished soon.  Mulvane Christian Church in Mulvane, Kansas 
printed our textbooks for us. (yay!!)  Others have given support to allow 
us to pay for the remaining supplies and ministry costs.  Now we need 
prayer for the shipment phase.  The boat that takes our supplies has nev-
er lost a thing of ours, yet it is very unpredictable, making connections 
challenging.  The boat was held by the Haitian government and is now 
released to make repairs before shipping again, maybe at the end of the 
month.   

 

Someone out there knows how to pray for this, right?     

 
Thank you , Seedtime Friends, for standing with us in ministry. 
 

Blessings to you! 

 

Seedtime’s Vision 
 

To see people applying  
and challenging others to apply  

God's Word  
as much on Monday morning  

in their daily lives  
as they do on Sunday  

at the height  
of their spiritual life. 

 

Is that Normal? 
 
 

No, not yet. 
 

So the discipleship continues.   
 

Thanks for walking with us! 

 

Seedtime 
and Harvest   
Ministry 

Dec 3, 2022  

  

401 S. Kokomo Ave 
Derby, KS 67037     

316 665-4408 
haitianseedtime@yahoo.com  
www.shepherdsstaffministries.org  

    
Make checks out to:  SSM 

Your financial support is appreciated 

 

“While the earth remains,  
Seedtime and Harvest,  

Cold and Heat,  
Winter and Summer,  
And Day and Night  
Shall Not Cease.” 

Genesis 8:22 

Brian and Laurie Winzenried 


